SATMEX

REACHING HIGHER

January 23, 2013

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING

Marlene H. Dortch

Secretary

Federal Communications Commission
445 12t Street, SW

Room TW-A325

Washington, D.C. 20554

Attn: Satellite Division, International Bureau

Re: SAT-PPL-20131120-00137
FRN 0016935298
{call signs 52873, 52695, 52589)

Dear Ms. Dortch:

On November 20, 2013, Satélites Mexicanos, S.A. de C.V. notified the Commission, pursuant to Section
25.137(g) of the Commission's rules, of a planned transfer of control from Satélites Mexicanos to
Eutelsat S.A. The Notification of planned transfer was placed on Public notice on November 22, 2013.
(See Public Notice, Report No. SAT-00981}. The Commission did not receive any comments.

After review, the Satellite Division determined that the planned transfer of control of Satélites
Mexicanos would not affect any of the considerations made when the Mexican-licensed Satmex 5
{S2589), Satmex 6 {S2695), and Satmex 8 (52873) satellites were initially granted U.S. market access.

In accordance with the grant by the Commission, SatMex hereby informs the Commission that on
January 1, 2014 the transactions reflected in the underlying application were consummated and
requests that the Permitted Space Station List be updated accordingly.
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